Vicki Gordon, President (Ward 2) e Andy Li, Vice President (Ward 4) ¢ John E. Marquez, Secretary
(Ward 1) e Rebecca Barrett (Ward 3) ¢ Greg Enholm (Ward 5) ¢ Jocelyn Villalobos, Student Trustee

Governing Board Regular Meeting,
May 22, 2019

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the George
R. Gordon Education Center on May 22, 2019. The regular meeting began at 4:00 p.m. with
closed session, followed by the public session at 4:30 p.m.

Diablo Valley College Speech and Debate Team

The Governing Board applauded the state and national achievements of the Diablo Valley College
(DVC) Speech and Debate Team. Director of Speech and Debate Robert Hawkins and Debate
Assistant Sasan Kasravi also praised the success of the team and the national attention DVC has
received as a result of these accomplishments.

Outgoing Student Trustee Report and Recognition

Student Trustee Jocelyn Villalobos presented her final report to the Governing Board, and
thanked the trustees for their leadership and support. Board President Vicki Gordon presented
Ms. Villalobos with a certificate of appreciation for her service and a stole that can be worn at her
anticipated graduation from Los Medanos College (LMC) in 2020.

New Agreements Approved
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including:

0 a Contra Costa College (CCC) renewal agreement with The Wright
Institute to develop clinical services and training for Gateway to College
students;

0 a new DVC agreement with Umoja Community Education Foundation to provide
funding to assist in tutoring, supplies and specialized classes for Umoja students
and to increase awareness of the Umoja program on campus;

o a District renewal agreement with Regroup to provide emergency notification
platform services for students and staff through various methods; and

0 a LMC renewal agreement with Santa Clarita Community College District for a
grant for captioning of online podcast content for deaf/hard of hearing students.

Out-of-State Field Trip Approved

An out-of-state field trip was approved by the Governing Board for approximately 20 CCC
students to travel to New Orleans from April 16-21, 2020, to attend performances, workshops
and university visits at St. Louis Cathedral, Loyola University, and a New Orleans jazz club.

Citizens’ Bond Oversight Committee Member

Approval by the Governing Board was given to Keith Archuleta for a second term on the Citizens’
Bond Oversight Committee. He fills the LMC Business Organization Representative position and
his new term starts July 1, 2019, and runs through June 30, 2021.



LGBTQ+ Pride Month
The Governing Board unanimously approved a resolution recognizing June 2019 as LGBTQ+

Pride Month.

The regular meeting was adjourned in memory of Evelyn Storhill, retired LMC Secretary to the
Dean.

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD
WILL BE HELD ON JUNE 26, 2019, AT 6:00 P.M. AT THE
GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER,

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA



